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IMPORTANT DATES 

Friday 
30th August 

Division basketball for children 
participating. 

Friday 
30th August 

$50.00 deposit due for Gr 3 
Allambee Camp. 

Friday 
30th August 

Fathers Day Stall. 

Monday 
2nd Sept 

$100.00 deposit due for Gr 5 
Camp Rumbug. 

Tuesday 
3rd Sept 

Division Athletics for children 
participating. 

Thursday 
5th Sept 

School Council meeting in 
staffroom at 5pm. 

Friday 
6th Sept 

Girls State Soccer in Melbourne. 

Monday 
9th Sept 

District Bowls for children 
participating. 

Friday 
13th Sept 

Gr 4 Melbourne Aquarium 
excursion. 

Thursday 
19th Sept 

Valley of Hope School 
Performance. 7.30pm. 

Friday 
20th Sept 

Full payment due for Gr 5 Camp 
Rumbug. 

Friday 
20th Sept 

Last day of Term 3, children 
dismissed at 1pm. 

Monday 
7th October 

First day of Term Four. 

Monday 
7th October 

Full payment due for Gr 3 
Allambee Camp. 

Thursday 
10th October 

Gr 2 Melbourne Museum 
excursion. 

Wednesday 
16th October 

Gr 6 Health Session 1. 

Tuesday 
22nd October 

Gr 4/5 Girls Health Session. 

Wednesday 
23rd October 

Gr 6 Health Session 2. 

Wed-Fri 
23rd-25th Oct 

Gr 3 Allambee Camp. 

Mon-wed 
28th-30th Oct 

Gr 5 Camp Rumbug. 

Principal’s Report 
NAPLAN Results 
Although there has been media 
attention regarding NAPLAN 
results at this stage our school 
is yet to receive our students’ 
results. I envisage these arriving 
in the coming days and once 
received will be forwarded to 
parents. 

Safe Travelling To School 
A large number of our students 
are brought to and collected 
from school by car. As such 
many cars are on the roads 
around our school during pick 
up and drop off times. Coupled 
with the equally high number of 
children who walk or ride to 
school we have a high demand 
for safety, patience and general 
common sense. On most 
evenings it takes approximately 
10 minutes for our 385 students 
to safely exit our school.  

Please be patient and careful, 
drivers must accept that 
children are children and as 
such make allowances – a 
child’s impulsivity should not be 
punishable by a fatality, 
DRIVER BEWARE! 

Food for Thought  
(extract from research by 
Cynthia May) 
As part of a school Science 
project, a New Zealand 
teenager sat for some tests in 
reading, typing and 
mathematics, then went on a 
three day junk food diet; Coco 
Pops and Coke for breakfast, 
lollies for lunch and meat pies 
for dinner.  

When he re-sat the tests he 
found his reading was 43% 
slower, his typing was reduced 
to half the usual speed and he 
solved maths problems more 
slowly.  

Our brain is only 2% of our body 
but it consumes up to 30% of 
our energy. It seems there is a 
strong correlation between food 
intake and mental and 
behavioural performance….if 
we exercise, blood flow to the 
brain is increased so we are 
able to think more clearly. 

Book Week Dress Up 
A reminder that tomorrow is 
book week dress up day. It is 
always a great time watching 
excited children (and staff) 
dressed up as book characters 
as I’m sure it will be again 
tomorrow. 

Father’s Day Stall 
Our parent’s association are 
once again holding our annual 
Father’s Day stall tomorrow.  

It’s a great opportunity for 
children to purchase a gift for 
their father (or special male 
person).  

Many thanks to our Parent’s 
Associate for the time and effort 
they put in to preparing for the 
stall. 

Chris Joustra,  
Principal. 



STUDENT AWARDS THIS WEEK 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Prep  Mishton W, Matthew J, Connor B 

Gr 1  Mikyla M, Bella S, James W 

Gr 2  Ned P, Ben G, Lucas B 

Gr 3  Keira R, Rory P, Lilly L 

Gr 4  Archie S, Ebony L, Douglas H 

Gr 5  Anthony W, Jesse S, Lily W 

Gr 6  Liam G, Sierra A, Ella D 

 

 

  
 

Grade 2 
91.30% 

LEARNING POWER 

AWARDS 

 
KIND 

 

Kailee C, Grade 3 

 

GRITTY 
 

Alam S, Grade 1 

 

FOCUSED 
 

Nevaeh V, Prep 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL 
 

Deng B, Prep 

ARTISTS OF THE WEEK 
Gr 2 Alpacas & 5B 

 

PE AWARDS 
Prep Blue, 3B & 5A 

 

MUSIC AWARD 
Gr 1 Crickets & 4A 

 

WASTE WARRIORS 
Preps-25points 

HATS reminder 
 

Morwell Park ‘Sun Smart’ hats 
are compulsory in Term 4. 

Hats are only available from 
LOWES at Mid Valley. 



Father’s Day Stall 
Friday 30th August 

 

All students will have an opportunity to purchase a gift for their Father/Special 
person from 8.45 till recess, with a variety of gifts ranging from $1.00 to $7.00. 
 

Volunteers are required to help on the day, if you can spare some time, even a 
short amount, it all helps and would be greatly appreciated.  
 

Please email mppsparentscommittee@yahoo.com or contact the School Office if 
you would like to volunteer.  Thank you. 

Morwell Junior Cricket 
Registration Day 

 
Tuesday September 10 - 4.30pm at Keegan 
St Oval (next to Morwell Football Ground) 
 

Cost $30 for the season. 
 
All Equipment, Shirt & Hat Supplied. 
 

All Junior teams train on Tuesdays 4.30-6pm. 
 
Under 10s play on Tuesday evenings, U12s 
play Monday evenings,  
 
U14s Wednesday Evenings, U16s Friday 
Evenings. 
 

(Information for 4-8 year olds to come in 
October with Junior Blasters Cricket). 
 

Play Cricket under lights with Zing Bails! 
Be famous and have your name on our new 
Electronic Scoreboard! 
 

Contact Mark Smith 0438 870 790 or at 
mdsmith72@bigpond.com 
 
On the web at  
http://morwellcc.vic.cricket.com.au/ or 
search Morwell Cricket Club on Facebook. 

mailto:mppsparentscommittee@yahoo.com
mailto:mdsmith72@bigpond.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmorwellcc.vic.cricket.com.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cmorwell.park.ps%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C12432cff919b49209dc408d72ad629bf%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637024971627974079&sdata=YU4xl


 

Issue 6 of  Book Club is due back by  

Friday 6th September. 
 

Log into www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP  

to order online, or send cash or cheque 

(payable to Morwell Park) to school with 
your order. 
 

Each order helps the school earn bonus 

points that we can order free books for the 

school library and Lexile program.  
 

Thanks, Mrs Maruzza. 

SUGAR FREE  
BREAKFAST MUFFINS 

 
Ingredients 
2 apples, peeled and grated 
150gm butter 
2 bananas 
1 1/2 cup Wholemeal Self Raising Flour 
2 eggs 
2 tsp baking powder 
 

Method 
Preheat oven to 180 (160 fan-forced). Line a 
muffin tray with paper cases. 

Put apple and butter in a saucepan and cook 
for 5 minutes until soft, then peel and mash 
bananas with the back of a fork (the riper 
they are the better). 

Mix all ingredients together in a bowl. Spoon 
the mixture into the paper cases and bake for 
20 minutes. Allow to cool before serving. 





Ticket + Seat Reservation Form  
  

VALLEY OF HOPE School Performance 2019 
 
 
FAMILY NAME……………………………………………………...………………………… 
 
 
STUDENT(s) NAME……………………………………………Year Levels………………… 

Please Note: To assist with efficiency of audience seating, all tickets are numbered.  
Tickets are allocated as received at the office and returned to the oldest student listed above. 

Please print and return this form to the office (a paper copy has been sent home also). 

PERFORMANCE TIME AUDIENCE 
NO. OF TICKETS  

REQUIRED 
Max. 3 

Thursday 19th Sept  7:30pm All year levels  

VALLEY OF HOPE – School Performance 
 Thursday 19

th
 September 2019 

 

This term our music teacher Mrs O’Brien has been teaching each year level a song that has an earthy 
environmental theme. We have scripted a story to tie the songs together and each class will sing their song 
at Kernot Hall on Thursday 19th September 2019, beginning at 7:30pm. 
 

We hope that all children can have the opportunity to perform in front of an audience as this is a great 
experience and skill which involves focus and grit. It is also a fabulous collaborative activity to get 
children working together as a functioning team.  
 

Mrs Owler and other staff are working on some props and items for costumes for each year level to 
compliment the songs.  
 

In order to have an audience for our one night only performance, we have allocated three complimentary 
seats to each family. Current students of Morwell Park do not require a seat as they will sit with their grade 
on the floor at the front of the hall. Unfortunately due to the number of our students we have limited the 
number of tickets available, as Kernot Hall has strict seating requirements that we must adhere to.  
 

We understand that not everyone will get the opportunity to view the show on the night so we endeavour to 
film the performance so that parents and children can watch at school. We also will share some clips and 
images on our social media platforms such as SEESAW for parents to enjoy with their families privately. 
 

We look forward to you supporting your children to have the courage to perform on stage in front of an 
audience on Thursday 19th Sept. More details about the rehearsal during the day and what clothes/costume 
children will wear will be sent home and shared on SEESAW next week.  
 

Please return the booking form below to the OFFICE to reserve up to three complimentary seats. If there 
are spare seats due to families not utilising all their tickets further tickets may be available prior to the 
performance. 
 

Thank you, 
Sharon King on behalf of the Creative Arts Team. 


